I would now like to say a few words as the co-editor of the workshop proceedings. 

I’d like to thank the presenters for their ongoing communication over the past 6 months. A workshop such as this takes a lot of effort and cannot succeed unless everyone makes their contribution. We hope this is the beginning of future collaborative efforts between all our institutions.

To the Research Network for a Secure Australia (RNSA), thank you, for your support in funding this workshop under the human factors series of workshops. The proceedings, all meals, attendance, and flights and accommodation were fully covered by the RNSA and the Homeland Security centre. By the number of student delegates here, it is obvious that the RNSA is helping early career researchers get involved and network with the right people.

Indeed, if you are not already an RNSA member, seriously consider visiting the www.secureaustralia.org page to become one.

This morning we spoke about outcomes… To list but a few we can point to the:

· 265 pp of high-calibre proceedings

· follow-up proceedings to be published in special issues with the Prometheus journal and the Journal of Applied and Theoretical Electronic Commerce Research (JTAER)
· rich multidisciplinary discourse- and perhaps a way forward by the identification of the current and potential social implications of information security measures on citizens and business

· a strong network of researchers that indicate that this topic is alive in academia and practice

It has been a wonderful experience being a part of this workshop. On behalf of the workshop and program committee with thank you all for your participation.

With those comments I declare the workshop closed- it has been a really successful day.
